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 Gift giving was for the benefit of the children of in Baseco 

Christmas is a time for giving, and this year, in the spirit of the holiday season, Springboard 

Foundation conducted 2 gift-giving activities for the benefit of poor children in Metro Manila. 

The first was a joint activity between The Oakwood Premier Joy~Nostalg Center Manila and the 

American Chamber of Commerce, which held a Holiday Mixer for its members last November, 

2010.  Members of the American Chamber of Commerce were encouraged  to bring one toy 

during the Mixer, to be donated to a specific organization.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The recipient of this partnership was the Springboard Foundation, who donated the toys collected 

by members of Amcham and Oakwood Premier to 82 daycare students of Baseco, Tondo, 

Manila. 
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In attendance during the gift-giving program held at the Hope Worldwide Center on December 

17, 2010, were Ms. Gina Tuazon, and Ms. Annette Helbig of Springboard Foundation, who said 

a few words of gratitude to the sponsors of the activity; Teacher Ana and Bryan of Hope, who 

gave the opening remarks at the start of the program; Mr. Brian Connelly, General Manager of 

Oakwood Premier, Ms. Genny Puno, Public Relations and Marketing Communications Manager 

of Oakwood Premier,  Mr. Jun Salipsip, Executive Director, and Mr. Robert Sears, Chairman of 

the American Chamber of Commerce, who also gave a special message during the program. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Also to express their gratitude for the wonderful toys received, the little boys and girls sang a 

touching Christmas song dedicated to members of Amcham, Oakwood Premier and Springboard 

Foundation. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To express their appreciation for the donation, Ms. Annette Helbig, President of Springboard 

Foundation presented Mr. Brian Connelly and Oakwood Premier with a Certificate of Gratitude.   

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More gifts from Amcham and Oak wood Premier for the 2
nd

 gift-giving activity was for the 

benefit of the children of Manggahan Day Care in Paranaque City, held on December 24, 

2010 

 In attendance during the program from Springboard Foundation were Ms. Annette Helbig and 

her children, Ms. Gina Tuazon, and Mr. Bernd Helbig and family & Ms. Heidi Helbig and Dieter 

Finke, 50 Day Care students and their mothers. 

The mothers of the Day Care students sang a Christmas song, while their children prepared a 

special dance number.  In response to the wonderful performances dedicated to them by the 

students and parents, the Helbig Family sang a traditional German Christmas Song. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Gifts were given by Springboard Foundation to the 50 Day Care students, as well as cash gifts to 

the two Day Care teachers.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Gifts from Amcham and Oakwood Premier left over have been given to the little boys and girls 

of Wella Day Care Center. 

 
 

  

 


